ETRPC

2006_10_06

Present: Mark Flaherty (Music) Chair;  Diane Sautter (English) Secretary; Mike Burgmeier (Library); Greg Coverdale (Education); Dave Donovan (Physics); John Ejnik (Chemistry); Felicia Flack (ADIT); Chris Kirk (HPER); John Limback (Academic Computing); Alec Lindsay (Biology); Justin Lynch (ASNMU); Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology); Darlene Walch (Guest).   
Minutes
Donovan moved, Saville seconded, to approve the Oct. 6 minutes as corrected.

Announcements
1. Mark Flaherty welcomed Darlene Walch (Dean of Academic Information Services) to the meeting.

2. The TLC Award announcement has been issued from Fred Joyal’s office.

Reports

Academic Computing (Limback)

In general, there is no news.  Limback mentioned that Academic Computing was taken to small claims court by a former student who sued AC for selling defective equipment.  Academic Computing was not deemed at fault by the court.

A request was made that a message be sent to NMU users if a cable was cut, as in the recent Wisconsin cable failure.  There was an attempt to send a message but it did not go out to everyone.  Walch mentioned that the Upper Peninsula is challenged at the Bridge, at Sault St. Marie, and in Wisconsin.  The Bridge and Sault St. Marie have redundancy built into the cable connections, but at present the cable service from WI does not have redundancy.  Walch projected that by the end of this calendar year there should at least be a plan for developing redundancy.
Instructional Technology (Saville)

Saville announced that the WebCT server is very stable.  On-line testing has been the only problem, and Saville has visited 13 classes, where problems with testing were caused solely by issues with student computers (tool-bars taking up half the screen; too much “stuff” open on the machine, or updates not done by students).  Saville stresses that faculty should take a practice test with students to ascertain student computer situation before the “actual” test.  Saville has a 10 question practice “test” for use on request.  

On former wireless issues, more wireless antennas have been installed at NMU.  If faulty members have problems getting their classes on wireless service, they should contact the Help Desk immediately to let someone know the moor, and time and place in the room where there is no stable wireless service.  The Help Desk will contact Telecom and Telecom will immediately put in extra antennas.  Also, Saville suggests a reminder that the R-60 wireless fix needs to be downloaded and installed.  In addition, if a computer sits idle for 30 minutes, the computer will be timed off the WebCT connection.

Old Business

Some of the computer problems at the beginning of the semester were discrete and not endemic.  A chart was distributed at today’s meeting which identifies and categorizes the endemic problems that occurred so the preventative actions may be taken in the future.  The committee made the following suggestions during a discussion with Darlene Walch.
Suggestions for addition to the list of things to consider in the future:

External Hard Drives are being considered for faculty for storage of files, to make sure that files are accurately transferred.
Backups need to be done regularly by users, not just at time of swap-out.  Frequent backups will minimize the impact of a disaster.

Keeping the old computer for a few weeks over the period of new computer start-up would help faculty handle file safety.

What about using Thumb Drives as a backup device instead of External Hard Drives?  The problem is that Thumb Drives do not last forever.  They are not as equipped as Hard Drives.  Many faculty members now have an enormous amount of data to preserve.

Can faculty get their new laptops earlier, for instance, in the spring, to have summer to work out problems?  This is extremely cost prohibitive.  In addition, the fall cycle is necessary to cover the 2,000 freshmen receiving computers.  Ordering computers after July 1st is also best not only for price, but for information on models.

The NMU Bookstore is working on having Thumb Drives for students to purchase.  

The ACS guidance for Computer Use at orientation is still seen as necessary and valuable.  Many students are not expert computer users.

Institutional support for backups would assist faculty members to do back-ups (if Thumb Drives or Hard Drives were provided).  

Space on the Server would give separate location storage for faculty files.

Saville mentioned that the server destroys e-mail after 21 days.   Users need to save important e-mails in their own files.

New Business

The document “Suggestions Addressing Computer Use in the Classroom” needs updating.

A warning about E-packs:  E-packs need to coordinate with packages on student machines.  Part-time students using non-NMU computers will not have these packages. 

E-packs also require access codes for all users.  Faculty members should be notified to negotiate with text book sellers to get these access codes for their students without extra charge if they buy texts associated with E-packs.

Faculty members are advised to contact Paul Wright in the bookstore concerning software issues.

Next meeting is Oct. 20.

Meeting adjourned 12 noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Sautter, Secretary

